

Wardley CE Primary School

'With God's love we can do all things' Newsletter

Summer Term 2 Dates

July

14.07.25 - Yr1 and Yr2 Sports Day - 9:00am

15.07.25 - EYFS Sports Day - 9:00am

16.07.25 – Y6 overnight Residential to The Anderton

21.07.25 – Oliver with a Twist – dress rehearsal watched by Y2 – Y5

21.07.25 - Yr6 Leavers Show - Oliver With A Twist -

5:00pm – for parents on Y6 pupils

22.07.25 - Y6 Summer Party

22.07.25 – Y6 may bring in a spare shirt to be signed

23:07.25 – School Closes at 3:15pm for the summer

School re-opens on Wednesday 3rd September 8:40am

11.07.2025

Sports Days

The weather has been kind (almost too kind) to us, meaning that the key stage 2 sports days have gone ahead as planned this week.

The children had fabulous mornings competing in their houses: Romans, Egyptians, Maya and Greeks.

There were running races, obstacle races, skipping races, dribbling races and balancing races.

As always, the children were an absolute credit to us all and their behaviour, encouragement and sportsmanship was impeccable. Let's hope that the weather holds out next week for the remaining sports days. Thank you so much to everyone who came along to spectate. It means a great deal to have you there watching.

Year 6 SATs Results

A HUGE CONGRATULATIONS to our Year 6 class who have absolutely smashed their SAT tests this year! We always knew that they would perform magnificently but they have well and truly blown us away with their hard work, dedications, positivity and 'I Can' attitudes. It was a pleasure to see that all of their hard work has paid off with a phenomenal set of results meaning that as a school, they have performed well above regional and national averages. Well done Year 6 – you are all stars!

Next Wednesday sees the Year 6 class go away on their residential. Myself, Mrs Macleod and Mr Tinkler will be taking them away for the 2 days. Miss Woodward will teach Year 3 for those 2 days and Mrs Flannagan will be left holding the fort here at school. I am contactable for the whole time we are away should I be needed.

Weekly Updates... Wardley Way Awards

This week we focused on the values of the Wardley Way and how we see them in practise all around the school. The children reflected on this in their class Vision Lived books where they shared experiences of seeing courage, perseverance, friendship, respect and trust in action from their classmates.

In our Thanksgiving Collective Worship this morning, we shared our Stars of the Week and Star Hand Writers. As always, we invite children to share their achievements from out of school activities and today we had a boxer, a dancer and footballer all displaying their wonderful trophies, medals, rosettes and certificates.

Reminders from the office ...

- Next week will be week 1 on the lunch menu.
- > Dinner money next week is £10.50 and is due on Monday morning.

Meet the New Teacher

Thank you to all of you who came along to meet your new teacher in preparation for the next academic year. They look forward to welcoming your children into their new class in September. Year 2 will have the opportunity to spend some time in the Y3 classroom with Mr Tinkler in preparation for their transition during the last week of term. All of the other classes have already had this experience.

Staff Toilets

Whilst we appreciate that people get caught short from time to time, we politely ask that you do not come to the school office to use the staff toilets. This is due to the security of the school as access to the toilets is through the main mag-lock system. If your school child really needs the toilet after school, please speak to the class teacher and see if it is convenient to use the classroom toilets. Thank you for your co-operation with this matter.

Non-Uniform Day

Last week's non-uniform raised £124 for the North West Ambulance Service as suggested by Harry in Y4. The school has donated the money on his behalf this week. Thank you to all of you who contributed.

Fiver Challenge

Last week's Y6 Fiver Challenge was a roaring success! We managed to raise £403 in profit which is significantly higher than any amount ever raised before. On behalf of the Year 6 pupils, can I please extend my thanks for your support with this enterprise initiative.

Collective Worship – The Wardley Way

This week we listened to the story of Ruth and Naomi. We thought about their friendship and respect for one another and when we thought deeply about it, we managed to find all 5 values of our Wardley Way in their story.

Goodbye and Good Luck Mr D. Foster

Today we say a very sad goodbye to Mr D. Foster who is retiring from his teaching role after 34 years! He has dedicated a whopping 23 years of his career to Wardley CE Primary School and deserves nothing but our heart-felt thanks and praise. We are really going to miss him around the school but we wish him all the very best with his retirement – I'm sure he's going to spend most of it on a golf course!

Look after youreslves this weekend – the weather is set to continue to be extremely hot. Keep hydrated and take plenty of shade but enjoy this glorious sunshie whilst we have it. You know that as soon as we break up it will dramatically change!

Have a wonderful weekend. Take care & God Bless

K. Walker
Mrs K. Walker
Acting Head Teacher